
 

The Westport Shellfish Commission reviewed the proposed transient dock application 

at 263 Riverside Ave. at its November 4, 2020 meeting. Although it found that the dock 

will not adversely impact the natural shellfish beds in the Saugatuck River, it did offer 

the following recommended changes to the plans: 1. Dock pilings should be hand-

driven. Should it be determined that the pilings cannot be hand-driven the Shellfish 

Commission respectfully requests the opportunity to submit additional comments to 

the CT DEEP ; 2. Float stops should be added so as to keep the bottom of the floats well 

above the substrate; 3. Eliminate the two kayak floats which extend into the river 

beyond the finger floats; 4. Design the dock to withstand wind and wave action as it is 

currently not designed to be above the 100 yr. base flood elevation nor include bracing 

for lateral movement during storm events. 5. Plan Sheet SK-01 should be corrected to 

change the address of the building labeled 264 Riverside Ave. to 265 Riverside Ave.;  

6. The project description should include the word “transient” throughout the proposal.  

Furthermore, the Shellfish Commission would like the opportunity to comment on the 

final design during the CT DEEP’s public comment period.                                                                                 
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